
Greetings, 

I hope all is well with everyone. We are almost thru winter and I am sure that we 

are all thinking about the upcoming camping season. Many exciting things have 

gone on this past winter. 

 First of all, the pool is well under way. Lisa has informed me that the pool compa-

ny is back in the club working on the plumbing. Once the weather breaks they will 

start to work on the outside again. Please remember that pool will be up and run-

ning Memorial Weekend only if the weather permits. 

 The Mirror Lake project is also underway .Tim was very involved in ensuring that 

we had everything in order to get the contract signed before year end in order to 

get the state funding. This project should also be starting soon.  

I received some phone calls this past winter inquiring about several things that 

were going on in camp. One of the issues is that the gate was down for quite some 

time. After talking with Lisa she informed me that this was due in part to the pool 

company going in and out on a regular basis. There also is an issue with the wiring 

of the gate. I spoke with John who put in the upgrade of the gates a few years 

back. He informed me that the club really needs to have the wiring redone and tub-

ing put in to protect them from getting wet. Every time they get wet, they short out 

and the day will come that the whole system will burn out.    

 Another issue that has been brought to my attention is in regards to club member 

giving out their gate cards to non club members.  There is some private property 

located next to our camp and their driveway is not always plowed during the winter 

months.  Some of our club members have allowed these private residents to use 

their gate cards so they may access their private property thru our camp roads. 

This is not only unacceptable, it is also a huge liability for our camp. We are not a 

drive thru for non club member and other random people so please do not give 

your gate cards to non members. If you are caught doing this your gate card will be 

deactivated. 
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TREASUERõS  UPDATE 
     
 

INSIDE CAMP DELTON CLUB 

At the last Board meeting of the 2009 season, a member asked how long it had been since the Camp had an in-
depth external audit of the Camp books.  To the best of my knowledge we have not done this in at least 9 years.  
I agreed to get estimates from external accounting companies for the cost to accomplish this.  The first company, 
which was approached, is one that is located in Baraboo and does our taxes each year. This companyôs name is 
Moy, Borchert, Erbs & Associates. Since they are familiar with our books and the Camp, I felt that they could 
give us a reasonable estimate. They stated that the cost would be around $5,000.00 for an in-depth audit. We 
can assume that other companies, which are not familiar with our Camp would most likely charge more. 
 
Since the cost is so high, I decided to look at the entire process to see if the information that we gather each 
month could be used to avoid such an expense. 
 
There are three audit systems that occur each year. Two are done externally (annually) and the third is done in-
ternally, each month. 

 
Monthly Internal Audits 
 
Each month the Treasurer gives a Balance Sheet report of the money that the Camp has in the banks, expenses 
for reporting month, and how well we are following the expected (budgeted) expenses. This information is the 
result of using our accounting system (QuickBooks Pro) and the Campôs bank statements. We first balance the 
Campôs checking accounts. In the accounting world this is referred to as ñreconcilingò. The reconciling process 
determines if our accounts balance. If there is a discrepancy it must be ñreconciledò before we can report the 
numbers at the Board meeting. In this case, ñreconcilingò means finding the error and correcting our books to 
agree with the bank statement. As a check the Treasurer independently downloads the Bank reports and com-
pares the Campôs reported amounts to the values stated in the downloaded bank reports. 

 
Annual External Audits 
 
Federal and State Taxes 
 
The Campôs tax accountants provide an independent audit for the Campôs taxes. These auditors use the Campôs 
QuickBooks files to analyze the income and expenses; get all copies of Sales Tax, Unemployment, and Payroll 
reports. They then match these with the income and expense reports, so that they can prepare the Campôs tax 
forms. 
 

Annual General Liability Audit 
 
This is done for the company that underwrites the Campôs insurance.  ñCapital Insurance Companiesò, hires an 
independent auditing company by the name of, ñA. B. Schmitz Agency, Inc.ò located in Kenosha, WI. This year 
the actual audit was performed by ñLoraine Schirmer by Information Providers, Inc.ò This company performed 
an audit to determine the Campôs annual insurance premiums which are based on the Campôs liability value. This 
audit is done in greater detail and also involves income, payroll, subcontractors, and State, Federal and unem-
ployment records in the Campôs QuickBooks files. 
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In addition to these audits the Camp has installed a series of safeguards to protect our investments. 

1. The Campôs bills are received and verified by the Office Manager. 

2. The Campôs Accountant matches the receipts to the bills, enters these into the QuickBooks files, 
which prints the checks. These are then sent to the Treasurer for signature.  

3. No one but the Treasurer and/or the President is allowed to withdraw money from the CD's or bank 
accounts, nor is allowed to sign checks. This is controlled by the Bankôs records.   

Withdrawals for Taxes (Federal, UC, State payroll, State and Resort tax payments) are automatically withdrawn. 
This is required by law and is followed up with monthly, quarterly and annual reports that must match the deduc-
tions. That is verified not only in the audits but also at the Accountants office and the Federal, State and Unem-
ployment year end reports. 

About seven years ago the Board, at that time, added a clause to our Rules and Regulations that states: 
 
ñSection 11 AUDIT: Any member shall be entitled to examine or have conducted at his expense an audit 
to the financial books and records of the Club, and the Treasurer and other Officers having custody of 
such records shall, at the request of a member, make the same available to him at reasonable times and 
at the principle office of the Club or such other reasonable place as Officers may designate.ò 

 

I am more than willing to comply with this stipulation. If the Board wishes to pay for an audit with Camp funds, 
because of the cost, it will require a General Membership Referendum to do so.  

The Camp is presently financially sound with CD's, reserves, etc. Additionally, to the best of my knowledge there 
is no compelling reason to conduct an audit at this time. With the current checks and balances in place it would 
seem to me that incurring the expense for additional audits would be neither prudent nor necessary. 

 Ed Mallonen 

 

  

 

BOARD MEETINGS FOR 2010 

 
MAY   15 

JUNE  19 

JULY   17  *Regular meeting to follow 

AUGUST  14 

SEPTEMBER  18 

 
* All Board meetings are subject to date change. 
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CAMPER TO CAMPER 

 
Congratulations to Peter & Misty Raith, Site #67 on the birth of their new daughter Sophia Abigail 
Raith.  Sophia was born July 27, 2009.  She weighed 7 lbs 14 ounces was she was 20 inches long.  
Sophia was welcomed home by her big brother little Peter.  Sophia is also the 1st Granddaughter to 
Larry & Marla Raith, Site # 38. 
 
Congratulations to Ray & Melody, Site #842 and Larry & Sharon Anderson, Site #34 on the birth of 
their new Grandson and Great Grandson.  Noah Allan Bragg was born on 9/30/09, and he weigh 7 
lbs. And 5oz. And was 19 1/2 inches long. 
 
Congratulations to Sue Shaffer, Site #541.  Sue was married to Paul Marshall on October 11, 2009. 
 
Congratulations to Rita & Jerome Stanek, Site #449, they celebrated their 55th wedding anniversary. 
 
Congratulations to Tom & Pat Boehme, Site #052 they celebrated their 21st anniversary year on Octo-
ber 14, 2009. 
 
Congratulations to Gerald & Marion Cramer, Site # 49 celebrated their 34th Anniversary on October 
14, 2009. 
 
Congratulations to Dave & Sherri Bialecki, Site # 414 they celebrated their 25th Wedding Anniversary 
in August. 
                                                                                                                                   
 Congratulations to Tim & Diane Voigt, Site #166 on the birth of their new Grandson Masin.  Masin was 
born on September 23,2009. 
 
  Congratulations to LeRoy & Pyhills Schmidt, Site # 508 celebrated their 63rd wedding anniversary on 
March 1, 2010.  
 
Get Well wishes to Tim  Mc Leod, Site #444 Tim is recovering from surgery. 
 
Get Well wishes to Donna Wilson, Site #144 Donna is recovering from surgery. 
 
Get Well wishes to Julia Kunicki, Site #541 Julia  has been feeling under the weather.   

 
Get Well wishes to Nick Sargent, Site #149.  Nick is recovering from a broken arm. 
 
Get Well wishes to Dan Wroblewski, Site #168.  Dan is recovering from  surgery. 
 
Our Deepest Sympathy to Sherri & Dave Bialecki, Site #414.  Sherri Father passed away December 18, 
2009. 
 
Our Deepest Sympathy to Mark & Varilee Koker, Site #486.  Markôs sister Sandy passed away in            
December. 
 
Our Deepest Sympathy Sergio & Gloria Torres, Site #123.  Sergioôs father passed away November 5, 
2009. 
 
Our Deepest Sympathy to Doug & Carol Istvanek, Site #19.  Carolôs Mother passed away January 17, 
2010. 
 

INSIDE CAMP DELTON CLUB 
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Well another winter has come and is almost gone.  Like most people, I canôt wait for the nicer weather.  So far all the 
trailers and add-a-rooms have made it through the snow.  Camp Delton Club  members should occasionally look on 
the web site at www.campdelton.com under ñcamper to camperò to see if you should contact the office about snow 
removal, road conditions, opening weekend and when the restrooms will be open.  We daily post on the website 
about areaôs with frozen water pipes. 
 
As the camp opens anyone that has not paid their electric meter invoice, your electric box will be locked out.  Please 
refer to the electric policy about the procedure on locked meters. There are fines, interest, lockout fees and there is 
a fee to take the lock off.  All theses fines will have to be paid before the electric is restored. 
 
As a reminder Dues are due by April 15, 2010.  Final pool payment is due by May 15, 2010.  Any payments not re-
ceived by the due date will result in gate cards being deactivated. 
 
I have received a notice from the village of Lake Delton about personal property taxes that have not been paid. Any 
personal property tax that has not been paid could result in board notification and makes you a member in bad 
standing. 
 
Iôm still running for-sale ads in the newsletter $5.00 till it sells the only thing you have to is notify me and keep me 
updated when it sells.  I am working on a way to keep the membership informed between newsletters with a flyer.  
Iôll keep everyone posted on that as soon as I have everything worked out. 
 
I will be asking for your gate card numbers this season to update the system and to make sure that all cards are 
accounted for and are working.  Please get together all your cards and write down the numbers for me and keep 
them in a safe place till you arrive into the camp. 
 
Dues statements will be going out next week any questions or issues please contact the office at 608-254-8361. 
 
See you soon 
Lisa 

Hello Members 

 The camping season is almost underway.  The pool project is just waiting for nicer warmer weather so they can 
finish and if everything goes good the pool should be open by Memorial Weekend.  There is another project back 
by Mirror Lake to try to stop some of the runoff of water.  We are working on making another canoe rack down 
on the Overlook side to accommodate the interest in canoes.  This project should start sometime in late June or 
July and there will be a limit of 1 spot per site.  The gate will be off during construction of the pool and Mirror 
Lake.   

The water is scheduled to be turned on April 15, 2010 weather permitting.  Last year we experienced frozen 
pipes in certain areaôs please check website for updates if there are any.  As in past years if you took your anti-
siphon valve off you must have it on opening weekend, if we took it off, it will be on when water is turned on. 

I look forward to see you in the spring 

Ric Hiss 

Camp Manager 
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OFFICE MANAGERS UPDATE      

CAMP MANAGERS  



 

 
It wonôt be long before the 2010 season begins at Camp Delton Club.  Badger Pool is on schedule to have the 
new pool up and running Memorial Day weekend.  Over the fall and winter they tiled the perimeter of the pool.  
Last month they did some work on the mechanicals in the pool room.  Action Electric was hired to install new 
light poles, conduit and re-locate the panel box in the pool room to bring it up to code.  Work will start in the 
spring. 
 
The erosion control project was bid out in December.  The low bidder was Holtz Lime, Gravel and Excavating, 
Inc. out of Loganville.  Work should start in the spring and be completed prior to Memorial Day.  The work will 
consist of grading the main ditch upstream of our pedestrian bridge to Mirror Lake.  This will stabilize the ditch 
and provide access to the gabion structure to be built just upstream of the bridge.  With the help of federal 
grants and the Mirror Lake Association, our cost is about 10% of the construction cost.  This project should help 
with the erosion problems weôve had at our beach area. 
 
For those interested, both construction plans are available to view at the lodge.  Feel free to contact me at 608-
444-1883 with specific questions. 
 
Tim Moore 
Buildings and Grounds  

 
 
Nomination papers for the Board of Directors election will be mailed out within the next month. 
Three positions will be open. Nominees will be running for a Board Membership, not for a spe-
cific office or committee. 
 
Camp Delton members are eligible to run if they have been a member for a minimum of one 
year and are in good standing. Good standing entails all dues, assessments, electric fees and 
village taxes are current and up to date.  You may nominate yourself and/or other Camp Delton 
members. Please complete the nomination form and mail it to Camp Delton or drop it off at the 
office.  
 
Mark Koker, Vice-President 
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BUILDING & GROUNDS 

 BOARD NOMINATIONS 

INSIDE CAMP DELTON CLUB 
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The Board of Directors meeting September 19th, 2009 lead way to some rule modifications and rule 
changes/additions. The new revised Electric Policy is in place and a copy will be provided by the office 
and disclosed in the newsletter.  We removed a section from the Electric Policy regarding waste and 
wrote a rule placing the rule under Garbage in the Rules & Regulations. 
 
The disposal of any appliances, refrigerators, grills. water heaters, microwaves, furniture, tires  and 
ant other larger trash items that are not acceptable in the normal garbage bins, you may be required to 
pay a fee for disposal. Check at lodge for current rates and the disposal list. You must notify the office 
if you are disposing any of these items. Fees are subject to change per our refuse carrier. 
 
We have had many concerns about the firearm carry law. Under  WI law,  Article I, Section 2: Right to 
keep and bear arms. 
 
People have the right to keep and bear arms for security, defense, hunting, recreation or any  other 
lawful purpose. 
 
This law allows an individual to carry a loaded firearm that cannot be concealed. We are a private 
campground and have the right to prohibit an individual from carrying a firearm on the grounds. We 
can impose any rule or regulation for the safety of our members. Many of our members have ex-
pressed their concerns about this law and have asked if we could have a rule that applies to our 
campground. 
 
Currently we have a rule about prohibiting the discharge of fireworks, firearms or any other weapon in 
or on our campground. We have hunters in our membership and I can only assume they know the 
laws. If they do not, it clearly states that hunting firearms must be carried unloaded in a protective 
case. 
 
The new rule was passed at the last Board meeting. The new rule is: 
 
Camp Delton Club, Inc. strictly forbids any member, guest or anyone else to carry or wear a loaded 
firearm in camp on campground property. Those persons who transport a hunting firearm or weapon 
must comply with the State Regulations of having the firearm or weapon unloaded and in a protective 
case. No firearm or weapon can be concealed at any time. 
  
It is getting to be that time of year again and spring clean up is right around the corner. Remember the 
Beautification Rules that you must have your campsite cleaned and presentable by Memorial Day 
Weekend. This means rake your yard, get rid of trash/garbage. You will need to remove your boat, 
trailer or any parked vehicle by May 31st.  If you fail to comply, notices and fines will be issued. If you 
cannot get the job done or you are not available, or able contact the office and make arrangements to 
have the work done by a contracted person. If you do not comply our staff will clean up your area and 
you will be charged. 
 
I am looking forward to a great summer season, see you in camp. 
 
Sally A Pfotenhauer 
Insurance & Bylaws Director 
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INSURANCE & BY-LAWS 



BELOW IS A LIST OF ACTIVITIES FOR THE 2010 CAMPING SEASON ALL 
DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE MORE INFORMATION TO FOLLOW 

  
APRIL 17- 50/50 RAFFLE KICK OFF 

  
MAY 15- BOWLING EIGHT PIN TAP TOURNAMENT AND DINNER 

  
MAY 29- RIBBON CUTTING CEREMONY AND WELCOME BACK 

LUNCHEON AT THE POOL 
  

JULY 2- ICE CREAM SOCIAL  
  

JULY 3- MEXICAN FIESTA AND KARAOKE  
  

JULY 4- BIKE PARADE AND LUNCHEON 
  

JULY 17- CHRISTMAS IN JULY DINNER 
DECORATE YOUR OWN DESERT AND SANTA WILL BE THERE 

  
AUGUST 21- GOLF OUTING 18 HOLES BEST BALL AND FIELD 

DAYS FOR THE KIDS 
  

SEPTEMBER 3- ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
  

SEPTEMBER 4- TRICK OR TREAT  
  

SEPTEMBER 5- AUCTION, MEXICAN FIESTA, MUSIC & DANCE 
  

SEPTEMBER 18- BOARD MEETING 50/50 RAFFLE DRAWING  

THE 50/50 RAFFLE DRAWING WAS HELD AT THE SEPTEMBER 19,2009 BOARD MEETING. THE BREAK DOWN OF THE 
FUNDS RAISED IS AS FOLLOWS. 
   
163 TICKETS WERE SOLD FOR A TOTAL DOLLAR AMOUNT RAISED OF $1630.00.  
  
OF THAT $815.00 WENT TO THE ACTIVITIES FUND AND $815.00 WENT TO THE FIRST AND SECOND PLACE WINNERS.  
   
THE WINNERS ARE AS FOLLOWS  
  
LARRY AND SHARON ANDERSON  
SITE 34 WON 1ST PLACE  
FOR THE AMOUNT OF $570.50 
  
STEVE AND MARGE WELSH 
SITE 92 WON 2ND PLACE 
FOR THE AMOUNT OF $244.50. 
  
THANK YOU TO ALL WHO PURCHASED TICKETS AND WE LOOK FORWARD TO NEXT YEARS RAFFLE. 
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ACTIVITES 

50/50 WINNERS 

INSIDE CAMP DELTON CLUB 
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MEMBERSHIP & SALES 
 

 
To all members that have their membership currently for sale, we will be retaking all of the outside pictures of your 
site to repost on the Camp Delton web site and Camp Delton lodge for sale board.   
 
We are looking at the week May 3rd thru  may 8th.    
 
Please clean up any unwanted items you do not want in the outside picture.  If you have any update pricing or 
additional information for you site please contact Lisa during this week. 
 
Your cooperation is appreciated. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jan Vandegrift ï Membership 

Lisa Hiss - Sales 

 

 

   NEW RESORT TAX INCREASE 

 

I. PREMIER RESORT AREA TAX RATES 

 

TO INCREASE FOR CITY OFWISCONSIN DELLS AND VILLAGE OF LAKE DELTON 

Effective January 1, 2010, the premier resort area tax rates for the City of Wisconsin Dells and  the Village 
of Lake Delton will be increasing from 0.5% to 1.0%. The authority to increase this tax was provided in 
2009 Wis,Act 28. 

 Resort tax payments are made on a quarterly basis. 

 We make payments monthly for State sales tax.  The dues are set up on an ñunearned revenue basisò we 
do not use the money upon receipt, we use it only in the year the dues are collected for in this case 2010. 

 A special account is set up in the Chart of Accounts for all unearned revenue.  This is treated as such in 
our Accounting of taxation at year end.  We then transfer the funds in our books to Dues as Income after 
the first of each year. 

                    We must pay tax every month because that is what the state requires.  The invoices are taxed on 
the 2010 rate for the unearned revenue.  Every member has the option to pay up front (unearned revenue) or 
by April 15.   
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ELECTRIC POLICY 

!ƳŜƴŘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нллфΣ ¢ƘŜ /ŀƳǇ 5Ŝƭǘƻƴ /ƭǳō ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿǎΥ 
 όhǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ мфффΣ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎύ 
 

w9!5LbD{Υ 9ŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǘŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŀŘ ƻƴ ƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ олǘƘΦ 
 

w!¢9{Υ ¢ƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǊŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳǇƛƴƎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ WǳƴŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
¢ƘŜǎŜ ǊŀǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴ ŀŎŎƻǊŘŀƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǊƎŜǎ ǎŜǘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 9ƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ tƻǿŜǊ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ {ŀǳƪ /ƻǳƴǘȅΦ LŦ ǘƘŜ 
ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǊŀǘŜǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀŘƧǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŀǘŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǊŀǘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀƴ 
ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ǇŜǊ ƪƛƭƻǿŀǧ-ƘƻǳǊ ŦƻǊ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎκǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ōǊƻƪŜƴ ƳŜǘŜǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜǘ ǊŀǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŘƎŜΦ 
 

.L[[LbDΥ  9ƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ōƛƭƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀƛƭŜŘ ƻƴ ƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мрǘƘΦ 
 

t!¸a9b¢Υ  !ƭƭ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ōȅ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ омǎǘ Φ 
   
   aŀƛƭ ǘƻΥ  /ŀƳǇ 5Ŝƭǘƻƴ /ƭǳō 
     9млолр ·ŀƴŀŘǳ wŘ 
     ²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴ 5ŜƭƭǎΣ ²ƛ рофср 
 

[!¢9 C99{Υ LŦ ŀ ōƛƭƭ ƛǎ ол Řŀȅǎ ϦǇŀǎǘ ŘǳŜϦ ŀ мΦр҈ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƭŀǘŜ ŦŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ мǎǘ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎπ
ŎŜŜŘƛƴƎ  όƴŜȄǘύ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ  ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ CŜōπ
ǊǳŀǊȅ мǎǘ ŀƴŘ  ŎƻƴǝƴǳƛƴƎ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ ōƛƭƭ ƛǎ ǇŀƛŘ ƛƴ ŦǳƭƭΣ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƭŀǘŜ ŎƘŀǊƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜǎύΦ 
 

[h{{ hC {9w±L/9Υ hƴ !ǇǊƛƭ мрǘƘΣ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ōƛƭƭ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ  ǇŀƛŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭƻŎƪŜŘ  ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ ŜƭŜŎπ
ǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǳǎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇŜǊƳƛǧŜŘ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ ōƛƭƭ ƛǎ ǇŀƛŘ ƛƴ ŦǳƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ϷрлΦлл ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŎƘŀǊƎŜΣ ƛŦ ŀ ƭƻŎƪƻǳǘ 
Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜŘΦ 
 

w9¢¦wb ¢h {9w±L/9Υ ¢ƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎƪ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǘŜǊΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ϷрлΦлл ǊŜƳƻǾŀƭκ ǊŜŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ 
ŦŜŜΦ !ƭƭ ŦŜŜǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ ƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ōƛƭƭΣ ƭŀǘŜ ŦŜŜǎΣ ƭƻŎƪ ǊŜƳƻǾŀƭκǊŜŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
ŎƘŀǊƎŜǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŘǳŜǎΦ     
 

59th{L¢{Υ LŦ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ŀ ƭŀǘŜ ŦŜŜ ŦƻǊ ǘǿƻ ŎƻƴǎŜŎǳǝǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ŀ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ  ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘŜπ
Ǉƻǎƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ŝǉǳŀƭ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ōƛƭƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊ ǇŜǊƛƻŘΦ 
 

w9±9b¦9Υ ¢ƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ǎƘŀƭƭ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎōǳǊǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŦǳƴŘǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǊŜǾŜƴǳŜ ǎƘŀƭƭ ōŜ 
ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƛƳōǳǊǎŜ ǘƘŜ /ŀƳǇ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀǝǎŦȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎƛǘȅ ǳǎŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
 

CLb9{Υ  LŦ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǳŜǎǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŎŀǳƎƘǘ ǘŀƳǇŜǊƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻǊ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛπ
ǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƴŀƭǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ŬƴŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ ϷрллΦлл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƻũŜƴǎŜΦ 
 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
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VOLUME 9,ISSUE 1 

 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
 
a9a.9w{ w9{thb{L.L[L¢L9{Υ 
 
 ϝ YŜŜǇ ŀ ŎƭŜŀǊ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ƳŜǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŘŜǎǘŀƭΣ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎ ŀǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΦ 
 ϝwŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƭƭ ŘŀƳŀƎŜ ǘƻ ƳŜǘŜǊ ƻǊ ǇŜŘŜǎǘŀƭ ƛƴ ǿǊƛǝƴƎΣ ǘƻ /ŀƳǇƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΣ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅΦ          
 
            ϝ ǘƘŜ /ŀǊŜǘŀƪŜǊǎ CƻǊƳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ![[ 5!a!D9{Φ 
 ϝ wŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƴȅ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ƛƴ ǿǊƛǝƴƎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǎƘƻŎƪƛƴƎΣ ǘǊƛǇǇƛƴƎ ōǊŜŀƪŜǊǎΣ ƭƻǎǎ ƻŦ ǇƻǿŜǊΣ ŜǘŎΦ 
 ϝ¢ƻ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ōƛƭƭ ǿƘŜƴ ŘǳŜΣ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ ŀ ǇƻǿŜǊ ƛƴǘŜǊǊǳǇǝƻƴΦ 
 ϝ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŜŘŜǎǘŀƭ ōǊŜŀƪŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻũ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ƳŜǘŜǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΦ 
 ϝ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ǾŜǊƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ Ŭƴŀƭ ƳŜǘŜǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ   
    ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΦ 
 
 ϝόhǇǝƻƴŀƭύ ¢ƻ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ƭƻŎƪ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜŘŜǎǘŀƭΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƛŦ ŘŀƳŀƎŜ ƻŎŎǳǊǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ   ƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōƛƭƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎΦ ¢ƻ 
ƻōǘŀƛƴ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ Ƴǳǎǘ Ŭƭƭ ƻǳǘ ŀ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ϧ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ CƻǊƳΣ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǝƴƎ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ ƭƻŎƪπ
ƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ Ƴǳǎǘ ǿŀƛǘ ŦƻǊ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ  ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭƛƴƎ ƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ  ƳŜƳōŜǊ Ƴŀȅ ŀƭǎƻ 
ǳǎŜ ŀ ǘŀƳǇŜǊ ǎŜŀƭΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ  ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŘƎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ Ŏŀƴ  ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ŀ ƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ 
ƳŀƪŜ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎ ŀǘ ƴƻ Ŏƻǎǘ ǘƻ /ŀƳǇ 5ŜƭǘƻƴΦ 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
 
/!at 59[¢hb /[¦. w9{thb{L.L[L¢L9{Υ 
 
 ϝ YŜŜǇ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴȅ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǝƳŜƭȅ ƳŀƴƴŜǊΦ 
 
 ϝ LƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŎƘŀǊƎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǳǎŀƎŜ ƻƴƭȅΦ 
 
 ϝ wŜŀŘ ƳŜǘŜǊǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅ όƻƴ ƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ олǘƘύ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊϥǎ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǳǎŜΦ 
 
 ϝ .ƛƭƭ ŜŀŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅ όƻƴ ƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мрǘƘύ ŦƻǊ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǳǎŀƎŜΦ 
 
 ϝ YŜŜǇ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎǎΣ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ǎƛǘŜΦ 
 
 ϝ ¢ƻ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀ ƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ ǇŜŘŜǎǘŀƭ ōȅ !ǇǊƛƭ мрǘƘ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŀōƭŜ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ   ǳƴǝƭ ŘǳŜǎΣ 
ŬƴŜǎΣ ǎǘƻǊŀƎŜ ŦŜŜǎ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ  /5/ ŘŜōǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǇŀƛŘ ƛƴ ŦǳƭƭΦ 
 
 
  

HAPPPY BIRTHDAYôS 

 
 
Happy Birthday to the following Member: 
Rita Stanek, Site # 449. 
Ted Young,  Site #043 celebrated his 60th Birthday in September. 

Fritz Eibisch, Site #112 Celebrated his 60th Birthday in October 

Sue & Bill Young, Site #07 celebrated their birthdays in October.  
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RAFFLE RESULTS 
I would like to say ñThank Youò to everyone that brought raffle tickets this year.   

 

 

1. Wilderness Picture           Site # 114          Bombka 

2. Pillows                            Site # 070         Gudenschwager  

3. Blue Blanket                      Site # 003          Phillips 

4.  Glass Candle Holder        Site # 070         Gudenschwager 

5. Champagne Glasses         Site # 536          Maager 

6. 3 Piece BBQ Set         Site # 485         Walsh 

7. Dual Coffee Maker       Site # 428         VanDeGrift 

8. Talking Caller I.D.       Site # 047         Reeves 

9. 22 Function Tool       Site # 407         Hall 

10. Lantern           Site # 040          Marshall / Jahnke 

11. Recipe Set        Site # 527         Hoffman 

12. Red Cooking Pan        Site # 083         Woolrage 

13. 8 Piece BBQ Set        Site # 491         Waite 

14. Las Vegas Poker Game    Site # 071          Herman 

15. Blend Master           Site # 496         Solin 

16. Bread & Dough Maker      Site # 843          Nelson 

17. 5-Piece Brass Photo        Site # 534         Woppert 

18. Cat Blanket         Site # 008         Girard 

19. Garden Dominos        Site # 077          Krejci 

20. Printer                           Site # 497          Ruffolo 

21. Humming Bird Feeder       Site # 070         Gudenshwager 

22. Beach Basket          Site # 516         Baumann 

23. Pink Care Bear            Site # 008         Girard 

24. Brewers Blanket         Site # 478          Treba 

25. Set of cookbooks         Site # 071          Herman 

26. Packer Throw                   Site # 165          Smith 

27. Student Chair          Site # 559         Fischer 

28. Bear TV Table          Site # 003         Phillips 

29. Large Map                           Site # 428          VanDeGrift 

30. Afghan Blanket         Site # 496         Solin 

31. . Boom box          Site # 123         Torres 

INSIDE CAMP DELTON CLUB 
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Reliable Gas Delivery 
Furnace & Water Inspections/Repair 
Appliance Maintenance Programs 
Gas Check Program 
24-Hour Emergency Service 
 

 

2349 Main Street E. 

Reedsburg, WI  

608-524-2355 

877-203-0774 

LAKES GAS CO.  

 

SYNOõS  

OPEN 9:00a.m. To MIDNIGHT 

Located at 510 Wisconsin Dells PKWY (next to Tom-

my Bartlett Exploratory)             608-253-6200 

FEATURING 

Full Breakfast Menu, Door County & Seattleôs Best Coffee & Lattes, 
Homemade Bakery, Soups, Salads, Chicago Style Pizzaôs, Ham-
burgers, Wisconsin Ice Cream Shoppe, and Alcoholic & Non-
Alcoholic Drinks 

**New at Synoôs out door patio and Trivia Games (call for more in-
formation).  



 пмп-тон-пулн 
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